
     
 

 
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

St Canice’s Catholic Primary 

Email:     stcanices@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Website: stcaniceskatoomba.catholic.edu.au 

Facebook: St Canice’s School Katoomba 

158 Katoomba Street  (PO Box 200)  Katoomba  NSW 2780 

N EWSLETTER  

26th April 2016 Term 2 Week  1 

Growth through love and learning 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Welcome back everyone to the start of Term 2.  There are certainly many 

exciting and wonderful things happening at the school this term. 

 

When I have an opportunity to speak about this wonderful school, I usually 

mention what our school motto means; 

 

Growth through Love and Learning. 

 

Being at this school it is expected that each and every person will grow and 

change.  How this happens is the key to our motto.  It is the Love that is the 

first and foremost element of our growth.  We learn through experiences, 

teaching and most importantly, through Love for ourselves and one 

another.   In the Gospel reading on the weekend, John 13:31-35, Jesus tells us 

about the importance of Love: 

  

I give you a new commandment: 

love one another; 

just as I have loved you, 

you also must love one another. 

By this love you have for one another, 

everyone will know that you are my disciples. 

 

 

Mark Geerligs 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Parish 

Parish Priest Fr. Ted Tyler 

Presbytery Contact  Ph: 02 4782 2804  

         Fax: 02 4782 6090 

Website: marymackillopupperbluemountains.org.au 

Mass Times 

Friday: Katoomba 12 noon Mass 

Saturday: Katoomba 9.30 am Mass Saturday Vigil: Leura 5pm Mass  

Sunday: Wentworth Falls 8am Katoomba 10am Leura 5pm 

Rosary: Monday Katoomba 8.30 am, Tuesday Leura 4.45pm,  

Wednesday Wentworth Falls 9.30 am, Friday Katoomba 11.30 am. 

Saturday Katoomba 9 am. 
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ANZAC Day 
Yesterday the school was involved in 3 parts of the 

ANZAC Day services in Katoomba.  Jasper Luppino 

from Year 3 read a poem written by an 8yr old from 

New Zealand.  With more than 1,000 people at the 

dawn service, you could clearly hear Jasper read this 

emotional poem.  Well done Jasper!  The other 6 

students from St Canice’s were also proud to be there 

at this momentus occasion. 

At the 11 o’clock service more than 20 of our students 

marched down Katoomba Street with Theadora 

Mahairas carrying our school flag.   Then Finn Spain and 

Alina Hoang laid the Wreath on behalf of the 

school.  At 12 o’clock, Scarlett Hay read the Ode at the 

formal assembly in the Katoomba RSL Club.  What a 

proud day for St Canice’s Katoomba. 

 

SAS 2016   
As part of our annual Sculptures at School initiative, all 

students will be going on an excursion to visit Scenic 

World Sculptural Exhibition. All students will travel by 

bus to Scenic World and go by the scenic cableway and 

scenic railway to access the rainforest. Your annual 

General Contribution Fee covers all costs for this 

excursion. A note was sent home late last term. Please 

complete and send back this permission note by 

tomorrow (Wednesday), as the excursion is next 

Monday 2nd May. 

In the evening of the last day of school, 8th April 2016, 

Miss Elizabeth, Ms Morley and I, were invited to the 

official opening of the Sculptures at Scenic World 

2016.  We walked around the rainforest, met some of 

the artists and attended the formal function.  At this 

time Ms Anthea Hammond, one of the owners of 

Scenic World, spoke about the wonderful opportunity 

for local, national and international artists to be able to 

display their work to the many thousands of people 

who will visit the Sculptural exhibition.  She also went 

on to mention the only school closely involved in the 

exhibition and how 

impressed she was with 

their work.  That 

school was of course  

St Canice’s!   It was 

impossible to muffle a 

loud “Yahoo” from our 

St Canice’s table. 

  

2017 Enrolment for Kinder 
We are now taking Enrolments for our Kindergarten 

Class 2017. If your child will be ready to begin school in 

2017, or you know of anyone that may be interested in 

enrolment please contact our School Administration 

Office for an enrolment pack. We also have some 

spaces available in other classes. 

Newsletter Changes 
Newsletters will now be produced on the odd weeks 

of term. Hard copies are available by request.  The 

parent calendar is also available online and will be sent 

to all people who have subscribed to the school’s 

newsletter from the school website. 

  

Mothers Day Stall 

The annual Mothers Day Stall will be held next 

Wednesday 4th May. St Colleen and her many 

helpers have been working tirelessly for many 

months making some wonderful gifts for your child 

to purchase.  

Gifts will be available from $1 to $5.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Media Team  Video Reviews 
One aim for the media team is to produce a short 

video of some of the news items in the 

Newsletter.  Each odd week Thursday the team will 

work with Caitlin who is our IT Trainee, and create a 

short 2 – 4 minute news video.  This will be posted 

onto FACEBOOK and onto our website.  The team is 

looking forward to improving their video making skills. 

  

  

Farewell Ms Gillespie and Welcome  

Mr McDermott 
Friday 6th May will be the final day for Ms Gillespie as 

she prepares for the birth of her baby.  We all wish her 

many blessings and happiness and look forward to 

meeting the little one later in the year.  Mr Neil 

McDermott will take the Year 2 class on Thursdays and 

Fridays for the remainder of the year. 

  

Diocesan Cross Country 
Good luck to our Cross Country team who will be 

attending the Diocesan carnival next Tuesday the 3rd of 

May with Miss Bennett and I. The last training session 

will be 7.40am this Thursday 28th April.  
 
Parent Body AGM 

Wednesday Morning 18th May (Week 4) 
Save the Date 

If there is not enough interest in the Parent Body, it will 

need to fold and alternative arrangements will be made 

for activities throughout the year. 

Enrolling Now for 2017 



Reminder to Parents 
Parents are reminded that, if entering the school 

grounds to assist in classroom activities, etc, they are 

required to sign in in the green Visitors Book at the 

office on arrival, and sign out on departure. The new 

Kiosk machine is for Contractors entering the school. 

Thank you. 
 
National Assessment Program – Literacy and 

Numeracy 2016  

LETTER TO PARENTS 

In May 2016 the National Assessment Program –

Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) will be 

completed by students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. NAPLAN 

has the support of all State and Territory Education 

Ministers and will assess the literacy and numeracy skills 

of students across Australian schools. 

 

The results of the tests will provide important 

information to schools about what each student can 

do, and will be used to support teaching and learning 

programs. Parents will receive a report indicating 

their child’s level of achievement. Each student’s level of 

achievement will be reported against the 

national minimum standard. 

 

Student background information (student name, gender, 

date of birth, language background and 

Aboriginality) will be collected as part of the National 

Assessment Program. This information is treated 

confidentially and held securely to ensure that every 

student’s right to privacy is maintained. 

The NAPLAN tests will be conducted from 10th till 

12th  May 2016. 

A more detailed letter has been sent home to all Year 3 

and Year 5 students today. 

 

New Heaters in Hall 
New flued gas heaters have been installed in the Parish/ 

School hall.  The Catholic Education Diocese of 

Parramatta paid for this installation.  

 

Stage 3 Greek Myth Readers Theatre 
Congratulations to our wonderful Stage 3 students who 

performed their Greek plays on Thursday 7th April last 

term.  They were extremely well presented and 

performed.  Many thanks to our mums and 

grandmothers who came in to help with the make-up, it 

really looked fantastic. 

Enrolling Now for 2017 



 

 

April 

Week 1 

Wednesday 27th Uniform Shop Open  

Thursday 28th Music and Italian 
Ukulele 

 

Friday 29th My School Lunch Box 
Prayer Assembly Year 4 
Mass & Reconciliation 
S3B 

 

8.45am 
 

12noon 

May 

Week 2 

Monday 2nd Scenic World Excursion  

Tuesday 3rd Diocesan Cross Country  

Wednesday 4th Uniform Shop Open 
Mothers Day Stall 

 

Thursday 7th Music and Italian 
Choir 

 

Friday 6th My School Lunch Box 
Soccer Gala Day  
Stage 3 
Prayer Assembly Year 2 
Mass & Reconciliation 
S3W 

 
 
 

8.45am 
 

12noon 

Sunday 8th Mothers Day 
 

 

School Calendar 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
MAKE A DIFFERENCE: BECOME A FOSTER CARER TODAY 

 

Foster carers make a difference to the future of vulnerable children by 
providing safe, consistent and loving homes. 

 
There is a current need for more foster carers in the Blue Mountains 

area. 
 
Wesley Dalmar has a long history of supporting carers who provide 
care to foster children of all ages. We are a service of Wesley Mission 
who recruit and support diverse people to become foster carers.  
 
We invite you to work with us and welcome your expression of interest 
to chat further about what you can do to make a difference.   
 
 
Contact us today for an information package: 
 
 
P: 45874200 
E: dalmaroohcenquiries@wesleymission.org.au 
W: www.wesleymission.org.au/dalmaroohc 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Ubuntu: the African Children’s Choir high school graduate tour 
 
The African Children’s Choir is coming back to the Blue Mountains and Penrith in May — this time 
with Ubuntu, a troupe of talented high school graduates, presented by the charity Kwaya Australia. 
 
Concerts by 10- to 12-year-olds from Uganda in 2013 and 2015 raised tens of thousands of dollars 
for the African Children’s Choir, which funds their education until they finish university. 
 
Since 1984, this organisation has been taking children on global concert tours, singing, drumming 
and dancing in huge stadiums and in school and church halls. They have performed for Queen 
Elizabeth II, Hillary Clinton and the late Nelson Mandela, appeared on Ellen DeGeneres’ TV 
program, and shared the stage with Sir Paul McCartney, Annie Lennox and Will Smith. 
                                                                  
Benefits of these tours flow both ways: the children are inspired to 
aim for possibilities beyond the the daily struggle to survive, and the 
audiences are inspired by the talent, energy, happiness and hope of 
performers who have grown up in extreme poverty. 
 
The Ubuntu tour takes this concept to a new level. Having graduated 
from high school, 14 hard-working, highly capable 18- to 20-year-
olds from Uganda and Kenya are poised to fulfil their potential and 
make a difference in Africa. As they prepare to enter university, they 
are thrilled to share with Australia how their dreams are becoming 
reality through this tour. 
 
The message they bring — and the meaning of the indigenous South African word Ubuntu — is 
that all human beings are connected and contribute to each other’s lives. This has inspired the 
theme of the tour, “I AM because we ARE”. 
 

Drum and dance workshop: Lawson Public School hall, Adelaide Street, Lawson. 
Wednesday, May 18, 7.30pm. Adult $18, child under 16/concession $12, family (two adults and 
two children) $48. 
 

Katoomba concert: Katoomba High School hall, Martin Street, Katoomba. Thursday, May 19, 

7.30pm. 
 

Springwood district concert: Springwood High School hall, Grose Road, Faulconbridge. 
Friday, May 20, 7.30pm. 
 

Penrith district concert: Nepean Creative and Performing Arts High School hall, 115 Great 
Western Highway, Emu Plains. Saturday, May 21, 7.30pm. 
 
Concert tickets: Adult $20, concession $15, child under 16, $12, family $50. 
 

Book at www.kwaya.org.  
Inquiries: Brendan O’Reilly, ph 0437 347 657. 












